
SMOKE SIGNAL

Our Mission Statement

Sharing the love of Christ with ALL 

people.

“Let your light so shine before men that they may see your 

good works and glorify your Father who is in heaven.” 

Matthew 5:16

Burnt Factory Church

1943 Jordan Springs Road

P. O. Box 399

Stephenson, Virginia 22656

burntfactory.org

PH: (540) 667-4993

I was walking down life’s highway a long time ago and one day I saw a 

sign that read “Heaven’s Grocery Store.”

As I got a little closer, the door came open wide and when I came to 

myself, I was standing inside.

I saw a host of angels who was standing everywhere, one handed me 

a basket and said, “Child, shop with care.”

Everything a Christian needed was in that grocery store and all you 

couldn’t carry --- you could always come back for more.

Easter is the greatest celebration in the 

history of the world! The fact that Jesus 

Christ rose from the dead is the foundation 

and heart of our faith! As we journey 

through the season of Lent heading toward 

Easter Sunday, I thought it would be nice to 

share this poem with you. 

It’s entitled: “The Heavenly Grocery Store”. 

The author is unknown. 
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First, I got some patience, love was in the same row; further down was 

understanding, you need that everywhere you go.

I got a box or two of wisdom, a bag or two of faith and I couldn’t miss 

the Holy Ghost for it was available all over the place.

I stopped to get some strength and courage to help me run the race. 

My basket was getting full when I remembered I needed some grace.

I didn’t forget salvation, for salvation was always free, so I tried to get 

enough of that to save both you and me. Then I started to the counter 

to pay my grocery bill, for I thought I had everything, to do my master’s 

will.

As I went up the aisle, I saw prayer. I just had to put that in, for I knew 

when I stepped outside, I would run right into sin.

Peace and joy were plentiful, they had their own shelf, songs and 

praises were hanging near, so I just helped myself.

Then I said to the angel, “Now how much do I owe?” he smiled and 

said, “Take them everywhere you go.” Again I smiled and said, “Really, 

how much do I owe?”

He smiled again and said, “My child, Jesus paid your bill a long time 

ago.”

May the grace and peace of God and of His Son, our savior Jesus Christ, 

be with you this Lenten season and may the conviction of the Holy Spirit 

bring you a repentant heart and a transformed soul and may this Easter be 

the celebration of all celebrations as we give God all the glory. He is risen! 

He is risen indeed!       

Pastor Steve

It’s not too late to let 

Pastor Steve know of your 

desire to join the church.



1st Donna Bonjo

3rd Melanie Melester

7th Charlene Winter

 Gary Dixon

9th Johnny Morrison

10th Joy Melvin

12th Tara Flinchum

14th Gavin Tran

15th Ben Perrault

16th Jack Campbell Mowery

20th Rennie Earhart

 Tyler Beaver

 Millie Hood

24th Casey (Heinlein) Caudill

25th Beth Beaver

27th Carter Gerometta

28th Joe Hulver

29th Charlie Woods

March 
Birthdays

Remembering Buddy’s Jokes

Question: What type of music are balloons 

most afraid of?

Answer: Pop Music!

*Pulled from the March 2021 Edition of 

Smoke Signal.

Ricky & Patty Leonard added to the number of their 

grandchildren by welcoming Robbie Leonard into their 
lives. Robbie is the son of Robert & Gabby Leonard



WORSHIP ROAD FOR MARCH 2024

3-3-24       Third Sunday of  Lent --- Holy Communion

         Exodus 20: 1-17 is our text.

3-10-24   Fourth Sunday of Lent --- Service of Holy Baptism will be celebrated @ 8:30. 

                    John 3: 14-21  is our text.

3-17-24  Fifth Sunday of Lent 

  Jeremiah 31: 31-34 is our text.

3-24-24 Palm Sunday --- Jesus’s Triumphant Entry in Jerusalem!    

                     “The Die is Cast” is the sermon title on Mark 11: 1-11

3-28-24 Our Maundy Thursday evening service will celebrate Holy    7:00

                     Communion and The Tenebrae Service of Darkness   

3-29-24 A Good Friday Service of Prayer will be held at  12:00 --- 3:00 --- 6:00

                     The church will be open all day for prayer, reflection & the reading of God’s 

 Word.

3-31-24          HAPPY EASTER 6:30 --- 8:30 --- 11:00   (No Sunday School)

                      Easter sunrise service at 6:30 on the hill. 

                     Continental Breakfast & coffee will be available in the Fellowship Hall after 

  the service.

                    The sermon title is “The Lion, Root and Lamb”   

  John 20: 1-18  & Revelation 5: 1-6, 9 

                                                LOOKING AHEAD

4-7-24   We will recognize & celebrate the Service of Confirmation @ 11:00

4-14-24  We will recognize and celebrate our new members @ both service 

.



SUNDAY SCHOOL HAPPENINGS!

Every Sunday from 9:45-10:45 we have Sunday School hour!  The first 15 

minutes is gathering in the social hall to socialize and partake of the hospitality 

table, and of course Church Coffee!  We offer a variety of classes for anyone 

looking to take on a little extra time with Jesus on Sunday mornings. Come and 

See!

Grace Class -------------------- Meets in the lower cottage, studying a Wesleyan 

    lesson book, in March will study the book of James. 

    Mark Jones is the lead.  

Fellowship Class ------------- Meets in the social hall of the church.  Studying The 

    Path to the Cross.  Jan Loeffler is the Lead.  

Faith Seekers Class --------- Meets downstairs. Also studying The Path to the 

    Cross. Kristi Rodgers is the lead.  

Youth Class -------------------- Meets in the Upper Cottage. Erin Hartman is the 

    Lead.

Elementary Class ------------ Meets in the Children’s wing. This class is a 

     Performing Arts Class, with Music, drama, skits, 

    and improvisation. This is more of an active class. 

    Carrie Fair is the Lead.

Nursery/Pre-K ----------------- Meets in the Children’s wing. Simple Storytime. 

    Nursery staff is lead. 

If you would like more information, please contact Carrie Fair 

admin@burntfactory.org



activities planned for this month and the Easter Season.  Be blessed this 

month by His Love for you, His Passion for you, and His Grace for you.  

Jesus changes things!

Much Love,

Miss Carrie

MARCH ACTIVITIES

March 15            Family Bingo Night   6-7:30pm in the Social Hall!

March 24            Palm Sunday Palm Parade!

                           8:30 am  arrive and meet Miss Carrie in the social hall 

    for a parade in before service.

                           11 am          arrive and meet Miss Carrie in the social 

    hall for a parade in for Children’s Time 

     entrance.  

March 28            7 pm  Maundy Thursday Service 

     (Nursery Provided)

March 31           EASTER SUNDAY!!!  There will be an egg hunt 

         (weather permitting) and Family Scavenger Hunt in the 

        church.  

Please meet in the social Hall at 10am SHARP to start the egg hunt . 

THESE ACTIVITIES ARE FINISHED QUICKLY SO PLEASE PLAN TO 

BE ON TIME!!

Hello Springtime!

Here we are in the third month of the year 

and ready to celebrate our Easter season!  

Hallelujah HE IS RISEN!!! I feel so grateful to 

be in Children’s ministry during the High 

Holidays, to pass on to our younger ones the 

importance of celebrating Jesus as our risen 

Lord and Savior. I have some wonderful 



March 16th: Prayer walk at Museum of Shenandoah Gardens

Time: 1-3 PM

Youth will meet at the church, and we will take the bus over. We will 

be walking the MSV trails and making occasional stops to discuss 

power of prayer and God in nature.  Light snacks will be provided. 

Please plan to bring water.

Questions/comments please call/text Miss Erin 540-535-5283 or 

e-mail youth@burntfactory.org

Burnt Factory Youth



CONDOLENCES 

As many have experienced the loss of a 

loved one, please remember them in 

prayer:

• Cheryl Knights’ mother claimed the promise of the resurrection. 

• On Feb 7th, Walt Cunningham, a devoted Christian man and community 

leader has claimed the promise of the resurrection.

• Julia Bouder’s father Jack claimed the promise of the resurrection on 

February 12th.  

• Melanie Melester’s uncle, Bobby Golightly, claimed the promise of the 

resurrection. 

• On Feb 26th, Johnny Morrison’s sister Judith Ann Whitacre claimed the 

promise of the resurrection. 

“The Lord is close to the brokenhearted

    and saves those who are crushed in spirit.”

Psalm 34:18



March 2024 Faith and Health Corner

The Surprising Importance of Saliva

Saliva is made by several salivary glands in the mouth. It consists mostly of water 

(about 99%). It can contain over 1,000 different types of proteins and other 

molecules. Saliva or spit has many important roles. It helps to moisten food making 

it easier to swallow. It contains proteins that help break down food and begin the 

digestion process. Saliva also includes minerals that can strengthen teeth and 

prevent decay. It also contains antibodies that help to block and help keep your 

mouth clean and healthy. 

Saliva can also give clues to your health. Saliva tests can quickly detect certain 

infections, like HIV or COVID-19, with no need for needles to draw blood for testing. 

We don’t think about saliva very often, but it’s always a part of our lives. When we’re 

healthy, we’re producing saliva all the time. It even plays a role in our ability to 

communicate. When we talk, our lips, tongue, and teeth all move in ways that 

depend on having moisture in the mouth. Saliva is usually taken for granted, but 

problems can arise if you have too little, or even too much. 

If you don’t have enough saliva, it’s a condition called dry mouth or xerostomia 

(pronounced ZEER-oh-STOH-mee-ah). It can be caused by a decrease in how 

much saliva you produce or by changes in your saliva’s makeup that make it feel 

different. 

Dry mouth can simply be a nuisance, arising if you’re dehydrate, stressed, or while 

taking certain medications. If it lingers, it can have a major impact on your quality of 

life and overall health. It can make swallowing difficult and reduce your ability to 

taste and enjoy food. Dry mouth can also make it hard to chew and speak.



Dry mouth can have several causes. Many medications have side effects that can 

reduce saliva flow. Certain cancer treatments can harm the salivary glands. Some 

medical conditions can trigger dry mouth too. These include diabetes, AIDS, and a 

disorder call Sjogren’s (pronounced SHOW-grins) syndrome. 

Sjogren’s disease damages the glands that make saliva and tears, which leads to dry 

mouth and dry eyes. It can be hard to diagnose because its symptoms vary, 

depending on the cause. 

If you have concerns related to saliva and your mouth, it’s important to talk with your 

health care provider. Salivary symptoms can be early signs of disease, so it’s 

worthwhile to bring up. It’s important to be mindful of your saliva and oral health. 

The following are ways to ease dry mouth symptoms:

• Drink plenty of water

• Chew sugarless gum or suck on sugarless hard candy to trigger saliva flow

• Avoid tobacco, alcohol and drinks with caffeine. They can dry out the mouth.

• Sip water or a sugarless drink during meals to make chewing and swallowing 

easier.

• Use a humidifier at night

• Talk with your doctor or dentist if the symptoms don’t go away

 

As always praying for your health and well-being. Praying that today you will be both a 

blessing and blessed. 

Theresa

You can reach me at any time by e-mail at tgilbert@afpdocs.com or 

theresahgilbert@gmail.com or by phone at (540) 247-5612

As your faith community nurse, I am here to serve as a bridge to better health, meeting 

the wholistic healing mission of the church by partnering with the pastor as a healer of 

the spirit, mind and body.

mailto:tgilbert@afpdocs.com
mailto:theresahgilbert@gmail.com


Have you given your email address to Keith Roberts, yet? 

Pastor Steve has special notices he needs to send to those who attend Burnt Factory. The 

notices will include not only prayer concerns, but also schedule changes during bad 

weather. 

Keith keeps an email list in his computer for just such purposes. Your email address is 

protected, and emails are sent, recipients not disclosed, to protect your privacy. 

Kindly send your email address to Keith Roberts at john.k.roberts@comcast.net with the 

message: 

“ADD ME TO THE CHURCH EMAIL LIST” 

                        

Would you like to receive the Smoke Signal Newsletter by email?

Kindly send an email to Becca Ratliff at  beccalea.ratliff@gmail.com with a subject:

“Add me to the Smoke Signal Newsletter email distribution”

The Believers 

 March 2024

Burnt Factory has worked really hard for many years raising money to help fight 

cancer, first with American Cancer Society’s Relay for Life and most recently in 

support of Helping Hands Cancer Outreach. 

Do we as a church wish to continue in the fight against cancer? 

Please text me at (540) 247-5612 or email me at theresahgilbert@gmail.com by 

March 25th to let me know if you are interested in keeping our team active. 

“Cancer can touch you, but not your soul; neither your thoughts, nor your heart.”

                                                                                             

On behalf of Lisa Garver, Lisa Patterson and I look forward to your response 

and as always, we appreciate your support. 

Theresa Gilbert

mailto:beccalea.ratliff@gmail.com
mailto:theresahgilbert@gmail.com




Greetings from the Outreach Team!

The Outreach Mission Statement

1 Peter 4:10-11 “Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as 

faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various forms so that in all things God may be praised 

through Jesus Christ.”

   Every time I sit down to write the Outreach article for the newsletter, I read our 

mission statement.  It helps me to remember the “why” of what we do.  We are so blessed at 

Outreach to have such wonderful, generous, and enthusiastic volunteers that share their gifts 

so that in all things God may be praised through Jesus Christ.  Our ministries are thriving, 

and we are grateful for the participation of all the Burnt Factory Family in our efforts.  We 

have so much to look forward to this Spring and this year!  You will agree when you read the 

articles and contributions of our ministry leaders.  

             On February 18 we had our second Family Promise Sunday meal distribution. We 

served 87 people, including 31 children and 47 adults.  The original number was 72, but 

some additional families were able to be fed because of the generous giving of Burnt Factory 

Church.  We had 3 delivery teams that took meals to 10 different motels through out the city 

of Winchester and Frederick County.  What a tremendous outpouring of love and hospitality!

                               

  On the second Wednesday of each month, we “Fill the Freedge”.  This is an ongoing 

effort to raise awareness and participation in donating to the CCAP “Freedge” at 419 N. 

Cameron Street in Winchester (in the alcove in front of the Our Health building) and at 700 

Aylor Road in Stephens City (at Abundant Life Church).  Just drop by anytime during the day 

and drop items off.   It is such an easy and gratifying way serve. See the CCAP page 

https://www.ccapwinchester.org/about-3 for details.

              If you would like to learn more about Outreach, please join us at our next meeting 

on March 7th at 7pm in the lower cottage.  

             

Grace and Peace,

Sharon Woodard, Outreach Chair

sfwoodard111@gmail.com

https://www.ccapwinchester.org/about-3


CCAP collection for the EASTER FOOD GIVEAWAY.  We are collecting items through 

3/17 for the Easter food Giveaway on Saturday, March 23 at CCAP.  Signup sheets will be 

in the Fellowship Hall through Sunday, 3/3.  Items should be delivered to the Red CCAP 

bins in the Narthex by Sunday, 3/17.

Opportunities to Serve – There are many ways to volunteer your time at CCAP. Drivers 

and Driver helpers as well as clothing house volunteers are needed.   Go to 

www.ccapwinchester.org and click on the donate/volunteer tab at the top of the page for a 

description of the many opportunities to share your talents and time.  You can also reach 

out to me or anyone on the Outreach Team if you have any questions about what we do as 

volunteers at CCAP. 

THREE Friendly Neighborhood FREEDGEs:  We now have 3 community refrigerators 

open 24 hours a day.  They are located at 419 N Cameron St, at Abundant Church on 

700 Aylor Rd. and 102 Montague Ave. These are intended to serve low-income residents.  

Anyone can donate.  Please label and date what you are putting in. Items needed:  Fresh 

fruits and vegetables, granola, cheese, soups, prepackaged sandwiches, garden foods, and 

yogurt. To sign up to be part of a cleaning crew for a day or week; go to 

www.ccapwinchester.org and click on the link to Our Friendly Neighborhood FREEDGE at 

the top of the website.  

Donations needed:  In Mid-March we will be changing over to Spring Clothing at the 

Clothing House. We need gently used spring clothing; especially Toddler sizes.  Year-round 

needs in all sizes are; hooded sweat jackets, sweatpants and sweatshirts, and tennis 

shoes.  Also needed are Women’s purses, gently used Linens (including bedsheets, 

pillowcases, blankets and towels), adult backpacks and personal hygiene items.

Any questions, please contact me at 540-664-6973 or ricpat5@gmail.com

Thanks so much for all you do for CCAP and our community.

Patty Leonard, Outreach CCAP Rep

CCAP Corner

March 2024

CCAP is a cooperative effort of individuals, civic groups, businesses, and religious 

communities in Winchester and Frederick County.  They have unified to provide financial, 

material, and supportive assistance in a loving way.  Even with the help of existing social 

service programs, CCAP clients are unable to meet their needs and responsibilities.  CCAP’s 

desire is to do God’s work in a world where many basic human needs are simply not met. 

http://www.ccapwinchester.org/
http://www.ccapwinchester.org/
mailto:ricpat5@gmail.com


Thank you!!

We had a fabulous response to the Laurel Center's wish list.

We collected 11 air mattresses and comforters which are provided to the clients when 

they move into unfurnished apartments.

Enough supplies for 4 dozen birthday cakes

Phone chargers and notebooks.

Bonus blessings, 18 handmade with love pillowcases.

Thank you for sharing from your hearts.

Peace & Joy

Donna Gallagher

"Oh give thanks to the Lord, for 

he is good, for his steadfast 

love endures forever!" 

Psalm 107:1



The Intentional Prayer Group will meet in the new 

Prayer Room on Saturday, March 9 at 10:00 a.m.  

Everyone is welcome.  Please join us as we lift our 

voices in prayer for our congregation, our pastor and 

staff and the wider world around us.  As the Apostle 

Paul exhorts us in Philippians:  “Do not be anxious 

about anything, but in everything, by prayer and 

petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to 

God.  And the peace that transcends all understanding, 

will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.”

Intentional Prayer Group

If you have any questions, contact Kathy Dixon at 703-407-2441.

Thank you from our second Afghan refugee family!

During January and February many from the congregation donated money and household 

items for which the refugee family that arrived in Winchester on January 3 is incredibly 

grateful.  They express their deep appreciation to each of you!!  They feel welcomed and we 

were able to meet many of their initial needs.

The final tally shows giving of $2250 of which $250 was given to the family for immediate 

needs, and the remainder was used to purchase a washer and dryer, rugs for the first floor 

living areas, privacy curtains and a bike/lock/helmet which is used to get to work.

Other donations included a Chromebook, a television, a rug for upstairs, an electric 

pressure cooker, a crockpot, 2 large door mats, winter jackets, hats, gloves, scarves, (the 

boys arrived in t-shirts), lots of paper towels and toilet paper, dish and laundry detergent, a 

laundry basket, a microwave oven, a vacuum, an end table and a couch.

The family is settling in quite well.  The father and 20 year old son have started work and the 

two younger children are at Handley High School.  They also have the benefit of our initial 

Afghan family helping them to adjust to life in the U.S. (the two fathers are brothers and they 

were neighbors in Afghanistan).  Both families are incredibly grateful to Burnt Factory 

Church for showing them God’s love .  Well done good and faithful servants!!



Mission Trip Opportunity!

Chorus SpotlightHymn of Promise
Natalie A. Sleeth

(1986)

“In the bulb, there is a flower 

In the seed, an apple tree

In cocoons, a hidden promise

Butterflies will soon be free

In the cold and snow of winter

There's a spring that waits to be

Unrevealed until its season

Something God alone can see”

Burnt Factory Church will be sending another mission team to Delaware 

County/Philadelphia PA  April 7-12, 2024.  We are working through United Methodist 

Volunteers in Mission (UMVIM) and their local affiliate Project Restoration.  This 

particular area on the southwestern side of Philadelphia was hit by flood waters 

during Hurricane Ida in September 2021.  Two and a half years later many families 

are still waiting for assistance.  Project Restoration is reaching out to people that are 

unable to afford to repair their own homes.  Most had homeowners insurance but 

many found that it didn’t cover flooding.  And lots of those being served are elderly, 

disabled or widows.

Team members do not need any particular skills to serve…just a willing heart.  

Serving may include listening and supporting family members, cleaning and sorting, 

demolition, installing floors, drywall, painting, electrical, plumbing, runs to Lowes, 

cooking for the team etc.  

If you are sensing God’s nudge to be a part of this special outreach, please come to 

the initial team meeting on Monday, March 4 at 7 p.m. in the Lower Cottage.  You 

may also contact the team leader Marcia Etu with any questions (518-744-5159, 

marciametu@gmail.com).  

mailto:marciametu@gmail.com


Congregation Connection

Name:  Randy Cornwell

Hometown: I was born in Syracuse, NY and moved to Stephens City in 1964. 

Time attending Burnt Factory Church:  About 11 years

What would you encourage others to get involved with? I would encourage 

anyone with the gift of voice or music to join the music program.  I love singing, but a 

few years ago I had a tumor removed from my vocal cord and can no longer sing.  

Share your gift while you can and be a part of the many ministries offered at Burnt 

Factory Church!

Favorite part of Burnt Factory Church:  I find it a blessing to be a part of Sunday 

services and be a member of the Burnt Factory Church family.

Favorite hymn: My two favorite hymns are How Great Thou Art and They Will Know 

We Are Christians by Our Love. 

O Lord my God, when I in awesome wonder

Consider all the *worlds thy hands have made,

I see the stars, I hear the *rolling thunder,

Thy power throughout the universe displayed:

Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to thee:

How great thou art! How great thou art!

Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to thee:

How great thou art! How great thou art!

Favorite scripture: My favorite scripture is Psalm 23.

“The LORD is my shepherd, I lack nothing. He makes me lie down in green pastures, he 

leads me beside quiet waters, he refreshes my soul. He guides me along the right 

paths for his name’s sake. Even though I walk through the darkest valley, I will fear no 

evil, for you are with me; your rod and your staff, they comfort me. You prepare a 

table before me in the presence of my enemies. You anoint my head with oil; my 

cup overflows. Surely your goodness and love will follow me all the days of my life, and 

I will dwell in the house of the LORD forever.” – Psalm 23



Congregation Connection

Name:  Pat Perry

Hometown: Winchester, VA

Time attending Burnt Factory Church:  I came to Burnt Factory in my Mother’s 

womb and was born in 1938, so I guess I have been attending at least 86 years!

What service do you regularly attend:  2nd service

What would you encourage others to get involved with? I would encourage others 

to attend the bible studies Pastor Steve conducts. Also if you are interested in the 

history of the church, I would encourage you also to take a walk down to the library and 

look at pictures and writings of the history.

Favorite part of Burnt Factory Church:  One of my favorite things of Burnt Factory is 

the warm welcome you have always received over all the years I have been here. With 

being the oldest attending member, there are many wonderful memories. One of my 

favorite memories over the years would be when we got indoor plumbing and water 

with the 1st addition completed of our church in 1969.

Favorite hymn: “Here I Am, Lord”

Here I am, Lord

Is it I, Lord?

I have heard You calling in the night

I will go, Lord

If You lead me

I will hold Your people in my heart

Favorite scripture: 

 “16 For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever 

believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life. 17 For God did not send his Son 

into the world to condemn the world, but to save the world through him. 18 Whoever 

believes in him is not condemned, but whoever does not believe stands condemned 

already because they have not believed in the name of God’s one and only Son. 19 

This is the verdict: Light has come into the world, but people loved darkness instead of 

light because their deeds were evil. 20 Everyone who does evil hates the light, and will 

not come into the light for fear that their deeds will be exposed. 21 But whoever lives by 

the truth comes into the light, so that it may be seen plainly that what they have done 

has been done in the sight of God.” - John 3:16-21



For more info, view the calendar on our website: 

CalenderNew | Burnt Factory Church

March 2024 Calendar

Date/Time Event

Sun 

3rd

8:30 AM In-Person Worship

9:45 AM Sunday School

11:00 AM In-Person Worship

12:30 PM Emmaus Meeting

Mon 

4th

10 AM / 

6:30 PM

Lent Bible Study

7:00 PM Mission Trip Meeting

Tue

5th

5:30 PM Praise Team Practice

6:30 PM Choir Practice

Wed 

6th

9:30 AM Pastor’s Office Hours

Thur

7th

6:30 PM Boy Scouts Troop 63

7:00 PM Outreach Team

Sun 

10th

Daylight Saving Time Begins

8:30 AM In-Person Worship

9:45 AM Sunday School

11:00 AM In-Person Worship

Mon 

11th

10 AM / 

6:30 PM

Lent Bible Study

Tue 

12th

12:00 PM 2/4 BLT

5:30 PM Praise Team Practice

6:30 PM Choir Practice

Wed 

13th

9:30 AM Pastor’s Office Hours

7 PM Church Council

Thur

14th

12:00 PM Blood Drive

6:30 PM Boy Scouts Troop 63

Fri 

15th

6:00 PM Family Bingo Night

Sat 

16th

1:00 PM Youth Prayer Walk

Date/Time Event

Sun 

17th

8:30 AM In-Person Worship

9:30 AM Blood Pressure Checks

9:45 AM Sunday School

11:00 AM In-Person Worship

Mon 

18th

10 AM / 

6:30 PM

Lent Bible Study

Tues

19th

5:30 PM Praise Team Practice

6:30 PM Choir Practice

Wed 

20th

9:30 AM Pastor’s Office Hours

Thur

21st

6:30 PM Boy Scouts Troop 63

Sun 

24th

8:30 AM In-Person Worship

9:45 AM Sunday School

11:00 AM In-Person Worship

Tue 

26th

12:00 PM 2/4 BLT

5:30 PM Praise Team Practice

6:30 PM Choir Practice

Wed 

27th

9:30 AM Pastor’s Office Hours

Thur

28th

6:30 PM Boy Scouts Troop 63

7:00 PM Maundy Thursday 

Service

Fri 

29th

TBD Good Friday Services 

Sun 

31st

Easter Sunday

6:30 AM Sunrise Service

7:00 AM Easter Breakfast

8:30 AM In-Person Worship

10:00 AM Family Scavenger Hunt 

and Egg Hunt

11:00 AM In-Person Worship

https://burntfactory.org/mn/calendernew/
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